
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

September 30, 2021                                            

 

Honorable Rhonda Halbrook, Mayor    email: rhalbrook@yelcot.net  
City of Melbourne 

P.O. Box 800 

Melbourne, AR. 72556  

 

RE:  NPDES Permit Number AR0020036; AFIN: 33-00026  

 DEQ Response to Inspection Response 

 

Dear Mayor Halbrook: 

 

The Division of Environmental Quality – Office of Water Quality (DEQ) received and reviewed the 

Inspection response, dated September 29, 2021, addressing the violations listed in DEQ’s October 

20, 2020. The response was deemed adequate. 

 

Your submissions adequately address the compliance issues with DEQ. However, DEQ does not 

preclude any future enforcement action deemed necessary. If future violations occur that require 

enforcement action, DEQ may consider the failure to timely respond to the inspection conducted on 

October 20, 2020, as required by Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission Rule 7, Civil 

Penalties. This rule requires DEQ to consider the history of your facility and how expeditiously 

violations were addressed in determining any civil penalty that may be necessary for any future 

violations.   

 

Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, please feel free 

to contact me at 501-682-0664, or you may e-mail me at sarah.pierce@adeq.state.ar.us.  

Sincerely, 

 
Sarah Pierce 

Enforcement Analyst, DEQ, OWQ  

5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR 72118 

 

Cc: James Dreher, P.E., Landmark Engineering, jdreher@landmarkeng.co 

 Julie Whitmire, P.E., Landmark Engineering, jwhitmire@landmarkeng.co  

 Coy Dale, Operator, cbdale49@gmail.com 

 Bridget Mcspadden, City of Melbourne, bmcspadden@yelcot.net  
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